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P.R.No:319                                                                         Date: 03.03.2022 

Text of D.O. Letter dated 3-3-

 Affairs, regarding the safe and 

expeditious return of Tamil Students stranded in Ukraine: 

I request you to kindly recall the telecon I had with you on  

28th February 2022.I wish to thank you for quickly responding to our request for 

appointing an exclusive Nodal officer to coordinate the evacuation of Tamil Nadu 

students. Through the control Room established by the State Government, we are 

in contact with the stranded students and their families. So far, details of 2,223 

students have been shared with the Ministry of External Affairs and the Indian 

Embassy in Ukraine for their early evacuation.  

While I appreciate the efforts being taken by Government of India in the 

evacuation of Indians in Ukraine, I wish to inform that so far about 193 students 

from Tamil Nadu have been facilitated to reach their homes. The number of Tamil 

Nadu students being brought back needs to be increased by focussed intervention 

at the ground level. 

Further, I would like to draw your kind attention to the students who are 

stranded in the eastern border of Ukraine in places like Kharkiv and Sumy where 

the situation is reported to be critical.  Most of the students have taken shelter in 

bunkers and metro stations and are facing extreme and uncertain conditions. It has 

also been reported that they may run out of food and water if the situation persists. 

Therefore, alternate measures for bringing the students through Russian borders 

may also be explored. I would also request you to take up the issue urgently with 

the Russian authorities.  

I would like to bring to your notice that more than 1,000 Tamil students are 

waiting for their evacuation in Romania, Poland, Hungary and Slovakia. In this 

regard, the Government of Tamil Nadu has proposed to depute the following 

Members of Parliament and an MLA namely Thiru Tiruchy Siva, Dr. Kalanidhi 

Veeraswamy, Thiru M.M. Abdulla and Dr T.R.B. Rajaa along with four IAS Officers 

travel to the above countries and coordinate with the Indian embassies there to 

ensure their safe and expeditious return. I request that necessary MEA clearances 

may be provided for the same at the earliest. 

Issued By: - DIPR, Secretariat, Chennai - 9. 

 


